
 
Friday 8th March 2024 

Contact us 

Phone: 01252 837538  

Email: info@sandringham.kite.academy  

Dear parents and carers, 

We have continued to have some very mixed weather over the last couple of weeks, but that has not 

stopped us from playing outside at break and lunchtimes! It was fantastic to see the children dressed 

up yesterday for World Book Day. At school, we celebrated everyone’s amazing costumes in our 

assembly. The children then had an opportunity to read a book of their choice to a child from a 

different year group and listen to them read their story. It was lovely to see our older pupils taking 

great responsibility in helping and encouraging our Reception children with this. Reading is a huge 

priority for us at Sandringham and we loved giving children an extended opportunity to talk about 

books and read for pleasure. We are really looking forward to the relaunch of our library next Friday 

and invite as many families as possible to come and see the updates we have made! 

In our key stage 1 assembly this week, we learnt about 

Ramadan, including when it takes place in the Islamic 

calendar each year and how Muslims around the world 

observe this. We would like to wish everyone in our school 

community who is observing this festival a Ramadan 

Mubarak!  

In our key stage 1 assemblies, we will also be looking at a famous composer each half term. We will 

learn about their life, listen to some of their most famous compositions and share our thoughts on 

these. We know how important music is and we want to ensure that our children have opportunities 

to listen and respond to a wide range of different genres of music. Our composer for this half term is 

Ludwig van Beethoven. I am sure that your child would love to share what they know about Beethoven 

with you and their reflections on his music! 

It was brilliant to celebrate mother’s day at school this afternoon with mums, grandmas and family 

friends taking part. However you are celebrating mother’s day with your family on Sunday, I hope that 

you have a great time. 

Take care, 

Mr Lodge 

Star of the Week and Core Values Awards 

A huge well done to all of these superstars for winning a Star of the Week or Core Values award! 

Star of the Week 

Bobby, Elena, Ethan, Cora, Kimba, Lucy, 

Ellie-May, Aria, William, Harrison, Harry, Lani 

Core Values 

James, Theodore, Esmae, Joel, Kai, Molly, 

Dexter, Piper, Lourenco, Amelia, Eila, Alex 
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Attendance 

Whole school target: 97%   Year-to-date whole school attendance: 95.3% 

Class group attendance:  

Moles —93.4%    Hedgehogs – 95.2%   Squirrels – 96.3%  Owls – 95%  

            Rabbits – 96.1%     Foxes – 95.8% 

Lates this week: 33 

From Monday 12th February, SGN have been upgrading their gas networks. These works are due to 
last for approximately 12 weeks and will involve the following changes:  

• Grove Cross Road will be closed from Monday 12th February, along with temporary two-way 
traffic lights on Church Road for approximately two weeks. 

• Temporary three-way traffic lights along Church Road at its junction of Apex Drive will then be 
used. 

If these road works are likely to disrupt your travel plans to school in the morning or afternoon, please 
adjust your timings accordingly, as we expect all children to arrive at their classroom between 8:40am 
and 8:50am. 

If you and your child arrive after 8:50am, we ask that you go straight to the office to sign in and 
enter the building via the office. Upon arrival at the office, please give a reason for the lateness, 
which will be added to the register. Your child will then walk, or be escorted, to their classroom. 

Diary updates 

Friday 15th March 2024—red nose day; library relaunch after school 

Wednesday 20th March 2024—year 1 spring performance 

Wednesday 20th March 2024—year 1 owls parent lunch (12:30pm) 

Thursday 21st March 2024—year 1 spring performance 

Friday 22nd March 2024—PTA school disco 

Monday 25th March 2024—year 1 phonics screening check workshop (2:00pm) 

Wednesday 27th March 2024—PTA sponsored bunny hop; end of term (1:10pm collection) 

Penalty charge notices 

If you take your child out of school without authority, you will be liable to receive a penalty notice. 
Currently, the amount payable under the penalty notice is £60 per parent/carer per child if paid 
within 21 days. Thereafter, the amount increases to £120 if paid within 21 to 28 days. If this remains 
unpaid after 28 days, the local authority may consider a prosecution in the Magistrate's Court. Since 
penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child, a family of two parents and two children will 
receive four penalty notices. This is not a source of income for the school and is dealt with directly by 
Surrey County Council.    
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This week, the spotlight is on our year 1 and year 2 classes. 

In year 1, we have particularly enjoyed our DT topic of making smoothies. We learnt 

all about fruit and vegetables and some essential skills for food preparation. We 

loved the practical sessions where we got to learn how to cut fruit and vegetables 

safely, how to peel a carrot and how to juice orange, lemons and limes but the 

absolute best lesson was making our own smoothies and getting to taste them!  

In year 2, we have been learning about Antarctica in our geography lessons. Our Big Question focus 

is: Why doesn’t anyone live in Antarctica permanently? The children have been learning about the 

climate of Antarctica, the animals and plants found there and the explorers, Ernest Shackleton and 

Ann Bancroft. The children have loved learning about Shackleton’s adventure and the many 

challenges he faced! 
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